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Aldershot Village BIA - Board of Directors
Meeting Minutes
Thursday, August 10th 2017

Present: 
Candace Nicholson – Vice Chair
Councilor Rick Craven
Kiara Galbreath 
Miriam Mulkewich
Dr. Pedlar - Facetime
Dr. Scharge

Staff: 
Judy Worsley – Executive Director
Andrea Dodd – Social Media Coordinator

Regrets: Kelvin Galbraith, Sonia Pugliaso, Melissa Diamond, Steve Ruddick

Guests: 
Todd Evershed, City of Burlington
[bookmark: _GoBack]Joanne Porter, Exquisite Wines


1.  Call to Order at 7:30
Meeting Chaired by: Candace Nicholson

2. Approval of Past Minutes – Thursday, July 13th, 2017

Motion by: Judy Worsley
Second by: Miriam Mulkewich
Motion Carried





3. Approval of Agenda: 

Motion by: Miriam Mulkewich
Second by: Dr. Inga Scharge
Motion Carried


4. Treasurers Report – Melissa Diamond
· She will be sending a financial report by email in a couple days.

5. Social Media Report – Andrea Dodd
Website Update
· Would like to go ahead with Alderfest on the website, just waiting on information.
· Newsletters have gone out.
· Request for Events
· Public Art
· Kaboom Project
· Calling all bloggers
Plaques - Picked Up and delivered

6. Councilor Craven Report
· Bingo Plaza – no application as of yet.
· Breeze Development – Going for final approval in September.
· Mobility Hub – Second public meeting will be Wednesday, Sept 13th EPUC 6:30.

7. Executive Director Report – Judy Worsley.
· Special Events Committee is hard at work.
· Canada Day Show your Red & White was really a success.
· Medium Art Studio Hand painted their window and it was gorgeous.
· Redline made a great video and thanked the BIA for getting them in the spirit.
· Alderfest planning is well in hand, September 16th.
· The BIA will once again sponsor the photo booth.
· Aldershot Harvest Market – Farm vendors are being contacted by Sonia. So far we have had luck with 2 of them. The art community is very interested.  
· Music would be a good addition to our market, not allowed at the Burlington Mall Farmers Market.
· It is coming together for October.
· Sponsorship package for $250 to be involved in all our events will be pushed.
· Pam Wilkie will be helping out with Special Events at 10 hours per week.
· Beautification – Wellington Square Co Op – They do have capital and only want to stay in line with what we are doing along Plains.
· They have plans to improve the front area.
· Rick Craven - a mural on that fence may be a nice idea.  We could connect them with the City’s public art group if they are interested.
· Membership Services – Tour took place with the Chamber (Keith Hoey) to show the growth in Aldershot and around the Mobility Hub.
· Discussion took place about business in Aldershot and along the North Service Road.
· Many huge opportunities to work towards the complete community that Aldershot should be.
· Transit is an important piece of this puzzle.  Stakeholder discussion was attended by Kiara. Email Kiara for more information : kgalbreath@bell.net
· Todd Evershed – This transit piece is part of the Official Plan and Land Use Plan.  How to effectively move people around the city.
· Rick Craven – Policy says the number one priority when it comes to movement is pedestrians, bikers & buses in that order.  This means that we have the potential to have an even better bus system along that Plains Road Corridor.
· Dr. Pedlar has composed a letter regarding the development of this site. Concerns are outlined in the letter: drppedlar@gmail.com
· He will send as a private citizen.
· How to make intensification livable is an ongoing conversation with stakeholders.  
· The BIA needs to be clear going forward what our position is.  Much discussion on this topic followed. 
· Rick Craven suggests moving into closed discussion. 
· Motion by: Miriam and Second by: Rick Craven.
· Move out of closed session.
· Bike Friendly – We are still working with Ontario By Bike to get business on board. We need an accommodation on board. We will continue to encourage business to have a rack and be ‘bike friendly’.
· Rick Craven – We should add to the agenda a conversation about accommodation in Aldershot.
· Lawn Signs for Alderfest will be available soon.
· Rick Craven – President of IKEA will be speaking at the Mayor’s Luncheon so we will attend.


8. Meeting Adjourned:   9:00am, Thank you.

9. Next Meeting: Thursday, September 14th, 2017


Please note that all information presented 
by Guest Speakers is to be considered confidential.
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